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SCOTTISH DEMENTIA CLINICAL RESEARCH NETWORK

The Scottish Dementia Clinical Research Network (SDCRN) has been set up with the intention of spreading a culture of clinical research in dementia across Scotland and improving recruitment from both urban and rural areas.  We seek to increase the number of people with dementia and carers in clinical studies, increasing research activity within the NHS and promote high quality multidisciplinary and multi-centre trials.

KEY STAFF APPOINTED

Our Network Manager, Emma Law took up appointment on the l June.  Emma has a background in dementia nursing, practice development and clinical research.  She is based at Murray Royal Hospital, Perth (01738 562335). The network has engaged research staff in Grampian and Lothian by building on existing arrangements but our first new appointments took up post on the 21 July in Tayside.  An advert for a further appointment in Greater Glasgow and Clyde was posted on the 17 July.  These appointments should allow the work of the network to progress at a much faster pace.

LINKS WITH OTHER NETWORKS

The SDCRN has led negotiations with dementia networks in Northern Ireland, Wales and England which have secured an agreement between all four countries to work together to increase recruitment, develop studies and improve availability of research training.  The Chair, Dr Peter Connelly, Consultant Old Age Psychiatrist at Murray Royal Hospital, Perth (01738 562335) is actively engaged in developing protocols for potential cross national studies.

RESEARCH FELLOW

Professor John Starr, Consultant Geriatrician at the Royal Victoria Hospital, Edinburgh (0131 537 5023) has been successful in acquiring funding from Alzheimer Scotland to support a Clinical Research Fellow, Dr Tom Russ who will take up post in September.  Tom will be looking in more detail at aspects of the internationally recognised studies of people born in 1921 and 1936.

DEMENTIA REGISTER

Key to the work of the SDCRN is the development of a register of people with dementia and carers who are interested in being part of a research study.  Participation might involve intellectual assessment or giving blood samples through to participation in a trial of a new drug.  We have 73 people who have currently registered an interest and have a goal of 500.  We have a database in development which will enable us to quickly identify anyone who might be suitable for an individual study.  The more rapidly studies commence and are completed, with the assistance of our research staff, the quicker effective drugs will be available to people with dementia which will improve their clinical care.

CAN YOU HELP?

Emma, John and Peter would be very interested to hear from you if you have an idea for a research study involving people with dementia, if you wish to establish links with the SDCRN, if you know of people who would like to be on the research interest register or if you would like to be on the register yourself.  Overleaf is a sample information sheet and contact numbers. Please help to raise awareness of our network whenever you can.

Peter J Connelly

Chair
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